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CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE
TO: BUSINESSES/RESIDENCE

RE: Second notice - 2020 Regional Street Renewal Program - Sargent Avenue
Reconstruction, Erin Street to Arlington Street

Construction on Sargent Avenue from Erin Street to Arlington Street is scheduled to begin the first
week of May as part of the 2019-2023 Erin/Wall/Sargent Pavement Renewals Project.

We understand that now is a time of much uncertainty, but want to assure you we are proceeding on
the assumption that construction season will continue. We will be using alternate means of
communication to ensure that discussicns which would have formerly took place in person still
occur. If you anticipate being away from your business and/or mailbox for an extended period of
time, please contact us with an alternative address, phone number, and email at which we can reach
you leading up to and during construction.

Construction Start: Week of May 4-9, 2020
Duration: 6 Months
Impacted Streets and Intersections: Sargent Avenue from Erin St to Arlington St

The Sargent reconstruction will include excavation of the existing roadway in both directions,
construction of a new concrete pavement structure, reconstruction of the sidewalks, and re-grading
of the boulevards. The work is expected to be completed by the end of October 2020. A watermain
renewal from Erin Street to Ingersoll Street is also a part of this project.

Traffic implications:
e Phase 1 - Sargent Avenue will be converted to a one-way street in the westbound direction
for approximately three months.
e Phase 2 - Sargent will be converted to a one-way street in the eastbound direction.

¢ On-street parking will be prohibited throughout the entire construction period.

e A notice will be delivered and posted on winnipeg.ca ahead of the directional switch.

For more information on major construction projects:
Visit winnipeg.ca/publicworks or call 311
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e Access to businesses will be accommodated, and both pedestrian access and one-way bus
service will be maintained on Sargent Avenue.

e Opposite direction vehicles will be rerouted down either Ellice Avenue or Wellington Avenue.

e Many connecting side streets and back lanes intersecting with Sargent Avenue will be closed
in order to reconstruct the intersections.

We recognize this project will cause some inconvenience and apologize for the disruption.

Please contact us with any questions or accessibility needs at 204-977-8370 or by email at
WPGProjects19C10@ morrisonhershfield.com.

Information and updates are also available online at
https://winnipeqg.ca/publicworks/construction/projects/ErinWallSargent.stm.

We appreciate your patience during construction and look forward to the new roadway in 2020.

Sincerely,
Morrison Hershfield Limited

Wayne daworski, C.E.T.
Contract Administrator

Cc:  Andrew Condon - City of Winnipeg
Cindy Gilroy — Councillor, Daniel McIntyre Ward
Debbie Mikulik — City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division
Julie Dooley — City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Communications
Joe Kornelsen — West End Biz
Christian Schmidt — Winnipeg Fire Paramedic Service
311 Winnipeg

Carrie Chase - City of Winnipeg
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